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Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2017/18                                   13th October 2017


	Dear Parents,

As I approach the end of my time at Elrick, I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to all the parents for the extremely generous gifts. I was so overwhelmed by your generosity. It really has been such a pleasure and a privilege working with you and your children. So many parents have supported the school and me personally over the years and for that I am very grateful. You have helped to shape the school community we currently have. The fundraising you have been involved in has been phenomenal – year on year raising thousands of pounds which has meant many extras resources for the children. Can I extend my thanks to you all for your involvement in the life and work of the school.   

 I have a real passion for learning and sharing my knowledge, skills and experience with others. It has been so rewarding to see all our children growing and developing over the years. It makes me very proud to see their confidence, abilities, talents, characteristics shining through. Elrick has so much to offer our young people and I have relished the opportunity to share the many learning journeys we have been on together. The children are curious, interested, involved and have a great sense of fun. Learning at Elrick is fun and the pupils at Elrick are a credit to us all. Wednesday’s celebration was a perfect example of that – I was so proud of all the children. Keep up the great work boys and girls!
The triangle of success at Elrick is completed by our staff. They are a truly wonderful team to work with. They are totally committed to making a difference for our children and they work tirelessly, striving for the best. I cannot speak highly enough of the staff team. They are full of enthusiasm, highly motivated and show great passion and care for our pupils. We all work together, supporting one another and always looking to improve. They build very positive relationships with the children and give up their own time to run clubs, go on residential trips or support school events. Who could ask for more? You simply are the best! Thank you so much to each and every one of you. 
Pupil Groups – Pupil Council and Health Reps have now been selected and are ready to run. Digital Leaders are already up and running. Well done to everyone who put themselves forward and in particular to those who were successful in securing a post. We value the voice of our pupils and look forward to their involvement in the life of the school this session. Thanks also to staff who will be supporting the groups. 
Staffing

· We extend a very warm welcome to Mrs Drummond your new Head Teacher who started last Monday. I would like to wish her every success at Elrick.
· We are delighted to inform you that Ms Eilidh Alexander has been appointed, subject to relevant checks to a class teacher post at Elrick. It is hoped that Ms Alexander will take up her post at the start of term 2. She will initially work alongside Mrs Adams in P2 and will then take over the class when Mrs Adams goes off on maternity leave.

· I am also delighted to inform you that we have appointed, subject to checks, new members of staff to the Nursery team. Ms Baltran, Ms Bond and Ms Farquhar will all be joining the Elrick team early next term. 
· We are sorry to be losing some of our Early Years team in the Nursery. Mrs Mutch and Mrs Ellington are moving on to new posts and Ms Ferguson is moving to Australia. I would like to thank them all for their hard work, dedication and commitment to the children in the Nursery. They have all played a key role in the learning and development of our children, for which we are very grateful. We would like to wish them success in their future ventures.  
Parents

· Last session’s Standards and Quality Report and this year’s Improvement Plan will be posted on the website at the start of next term. Please take the time to read them, as they outline our learning journey at Elrick. Please contact Mrs Drummond if you would like to discuss any aspect of them. 
· Following our two recent Parent Group meetings, we now have Parent Reps for every class. We would like to thank all those parents who have volunteered to take on this role. I am sure it will be a rewarding one and will help to strengthen communication between the school and the parents. Please look out for further communication from you rep. A Parent Council meeting will be held early next term. Please do get involved this session. 

· It was lovely to see so many parents last Thursday and this week, sharing the children’s progress with staff. As you are aware we have introduced a new online system called Seesaw. You will shortly be receiving instructions on how to set yourself up on the system and link with your child’s learning/information about what is happening in the class. Class blogs will be set up next term and you will also have the opportunity to communicate through Seesaw. 
· Could I remind parents once again that the school car park is strictly for staff only. Parents should not be parking in the school car park or using the entrance to turn or reverse – this is extremely dangerous. 
· Please support our Wow campaign to increase the number of children walking, cycling or scooting to school. We have made a very positive start. Let’s keep this going next term. 
· The photographer will be in school to take class photographs on Tuesday 2nd November.  Please inform the office if you do not want your child to be participate in this. 
· Flu vaccinations will be carried out in November.
· Our annual book fair will be held on Thursday 2nd November.  Information will be issued at the start of next term, but if you can spare any time to help out on the day please let the office or Miss Anderson know. 

Dates:
Monday 30th October – First day of term

Tuesday 31st October – Class photos (Tempest)
Tuesday 31st October/Wednesday 1st November – Book Fair Preview

Thursday 2 November – Book Fair

Thursday 2 November – Paired Reading Meeting (P2)

Monday 13th/Tuesday 14th  November – In Service

Tuesday 21st November – Rotary Young Speaker (P7)

Tuesday 21st /Wednesday 22nd/Thursday 23rd November – flu vaccinations

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 
Once again can I extend a huge thank you to everyone. I would like to wish you all every success for the future. 
Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher
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